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COUNCIL OFFICERS 

 

Grand Knight Peter A. Morales 402-8814 

 drsafe88@gmail.com  

Chaplain Fr. Venancio Amidar 826-0760 

 frven@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Virgil Smith 293-0739  

   

Chancellor Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

 rollya@verizon.net  

Warden Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

 inanhe@aol.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 

 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 

Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562) 366-1537 

 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 

 mmercer@airtreatment.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 bvelasquez@roadrunner.com 

Inside Guard James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 

  James.bowler@yahoo.com 

Outside Guard John A. Oliver  527-5709 

 oliverexec@aol.com 

1Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson  PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

 kandkpete@ca.rr.com 

2 year Trustee Lloyd Duronslet  PGK * 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 

3Year Trustee William J. Serb III  PGK* 826-6029 

 serbthe3rd@att.net 

Lecturer Joe Bogdanovich (310) 493-7255 

 Joe.Bogdanovich@biworldwide.com  

Insurance Advisor Michael D. Doss (562) 728-3601 

 Michael.doss@kofc.org  

District Deputy Steve Bolton DD96 222-6880 

 Sbolton293@aol.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    
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Please remember these brother Knights, their ladies, 

relatives and friends in your prayers. 

 

 

R.I.P. 

 

Larry Pringle [AKA Colin] – Ira Pringle PGK’s Brother 

Compton Taylor PGK – 1

st

 Grank Knight of Council 

Soledad Aldueso – Roselito De Los Reyes’ Mother-in-Law 

Sir Knight Carl M. Cholewinski PGK - Cypress Council 

  

Special Intentions For Brother Knights 

  

Fr. Moses      Paul Purtell (cancer)      George Evan 

Carlos Chavez PGK 

 

Special Intentions For Relatives and friends 

 

Cindy Jones, Diane Jones,  Bruce Schmidt,  Sister Rita John Tomaka, Jeff Lee,  

Emily & Tony Kulassia, Irene Hoffenberg, Linda Marks, Rosa Fairchild  

John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Charlotte (cancer surgey) – Robert L. Escobar’s Wife 

Nelson Ray Millette – Pringle Family Friend 

John Pringle – Ira Pringle PGK’s Son 

Cecile Briskorn (alzheimer’s) – Curt Briskhorn’s Mother 

James Jack (colon cancer) – Gene St. Amant’s Nephew 

Sandy King (breast cancer in ICU)      Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife 

Sofia Lieberman (dying of cancer) – Frank Faecke’s Son’s girlfriend’s Step Mother 

Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Aurelia Haines, Memlba Gougis, 

 Moonein Taylor, Millie & Silven Laurant – Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Famil & Friends 

Sam Golles (recovering from eye surgery) Joe Bogdanovich’s Friend 

Edie Dew – Ron Tremblay’s Friend 

Maureen Lewis (cancer) – Neomi & Bill Serb PGK’s Friend 

Sick & Distressed 



                                                                                  

 

THE  GRAND KNIGHT 

        

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

We wish you a very happy fall season as we approach Thanksgiving. 

 

We want to thank all the Brothers who contributed to recent activities performed by our 

Council. It is greatly appreciated when you come forward to assist in our activities. We had a very 

successful Blood Drive orchestrated by Brother Rollie and his band of volunteers to manage the 

contributors. 

We had a good turnout for monthly adoration and for the Corporate Communion. It is great to see 

wives and significant others sharing our gatherings. 

 

Thanks to Brother Frank and others who keep the Vehicle donation process running. We 

have given significant cash contributions to the Church, School and HOPE form these proceeds. 

Special thanks goes to the crew, headed by Brother Bill, who set up the Oktoberfest booths and 

wired the electrical for the whole event. It was very successful with many Knights in evidence both 

for the set up and serving at the beer booths. A very good showing for our Council helping at an 

annual Parish event. 

 

All at the Trunk or Treat had fun in the Church parking lot. It warms everybody’s heart to 

see youngsters having a happy and carefree scary time. 

 

We send our best wishes for a Joyous Thanksgiving with your families and hope you 

remember the less fortunate in your prayers and honor all those not able to be home for the holiday 

because they are serving their country. 

 

God Bless you all 

KP                 

 

Thanks From Your Editor: 

 

 Last month the church held one of its main social events for the parishioner’s, that being the 

Oktoberfest. I had the responsibility of supplying the electrical power for the event. We had just one 

afternoon to put it all together and I could not do it by myself. I would like to thank and acknowledge 

those that helped put it together. Thanks to Brother Knights Ken Peterson PGK, George Limar, 

Gilbert Montoya and to Gideon Holly and Matthew Serb. And thanks to the many brother knights 

chaired by Joe Bogdanovick that worked the event serving beer and giving of their time. Thank You! 

 

William J. Serb III PGK 

 

 



                                                                                  

 

 

council Chaplain’s corner 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                      The Holidays Are Here Again - Seasons of the Heart. 

 

                   The heart has many seasons, 

Just as this good old earth, 

And they all combine together, 

To comprise what we are worth. 

There is a childhood innocence, 

In which we dream and play, 

There is a time for growing up, 

And making our own way. 

There is a time for keeping, 

And a time for letting go, 

A time for moving swiftly, 

And a time for walking slow. 

There is a time for learning, 

And a time for teaching, too, 

And there is a time for resting, 

When all the chores are through. 

We all know joy and sorrow, 

Tis written in the plan, 

But Heaven waits beyond life’s gates, 

For every earnest man. 

Each life has many pictures, 

And all a work of art, 

But what a silver symphony, 

……The seasons of the heart. 

Grace E. Easley 

 

This holiday season remember to give Thanks in everything. Thanksgiving should not just 

be a day but a way of life. We don’t need more to be Thankful for. We just need to be more 

Thankful.  1 Thessalonians 5:18 In everything give thanks: for this is the will of God in 

Christ Jesus for you. 

NSS 



                                                                                  

 

 

 

A MESSAGE FROM YOUR……………………. 

  

        Deputy Grand Knight  

& program Director 

 

Dear Brother Knights 

 

 It’s hard to believe that the Holidays are approaching so quickly.  A wonderful time to be 

with friends and family and to come together and worship our Lord and savior. 

 

 Our Christmas Party will be on Dec 7

th

. So we’ll need to have help in setting up for the 

party. We are going to change it up a little this year by having it catered with all your favorite Italian 

foods and wines. In keeping with the “Christmas in Italy” theme, bring your Favorite Italian wine for 

the gift exchange. Chianti, Lambrusco, Muscato, Pinot, Grigio, if it is your favorite, bring it.  

 

 There will be a cost of $10.00 for adults, and $4.00 for children under 12 to help offset the 

cost of catering. Of course, Santa will be there, so bring a gift with your son, daughter, grandson, or 

granddaughters name on it, for Santa to pass out. We have to let the caterer know how many we are 

serving by the 29

th

 of Nov.  We’ll be having a raffle as well. More information about the party in 

your December Bulletin. See you there. 

 

Sincerely 

Virgil Smith 

Deputy Grand Knight 

& Program Director 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc. ] 

To Your Council 

We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write-off 

 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 

 



                                                                                  

 

 

 

from the desk of the ………………… 

 FINANCIAL SECRETARY 

 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

    

It is that time of year again. It seems like I just did this. Next month I will be sending out the 

dues notifications for 2014. Please get them back to me as soon as possible. Again, as in past years, 

those who get their dues back by January 1st will go into a drawing and the winner will have his 

dues refunded. A reminder - please do not make your checks payable to me. Make them payable to 

CYPRESS CO 8599. 

 

I just want to remind everyone that we have several events planned for this year and we need 

all of you to help out when you can. 

 

I hope to see all of you at the monthly business meetings. 

 

 

NOVEMBER  BIRTHDAYS 

 

Donald A. Durensky 8/2 Jesus Torres 8/2 Rolando D. Arenz 8/8 

Thomas McManamon 11/2 Eddie Bracewell 11/7 John Costa JR. 11/9 

Henry Negrete 11/9 EricBeaver 11/10 Christopher Nsor 11/15 

Joe Sanchez III 11/15 Paul Benson 11/16 Ignacio Sanchez 11/16 

Rev Michael So 11/16 Carlos Chavez PGK 11/17 Carl Heinz 11/19 

Michael Mercer 11/20 George Turf 11/20 Raymond Luis 11/23 

Virgil Smith 11/23  Sam Glorioso 11/26 

 

 

    

Peace and all good 

 

 

Michael Morris 

Financial Secretary 

fs@kofc8599.org 

 

 

 

 

mailto:fs@kofc8599.org 


                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ROSARY PRAYER FOR LIFE vigil’s 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

Wednesday’s & Friday’s  –  Meet at St. Peter Chanel Church Parking Lot 8:45am 

Contact George Kubeck 714-952-8886 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



                                                                                  

 

 

  

 

 

 

2

nd

 “ALL SOUL’S DAY” 

3

rd

 “DAY LIGHT SAVING’S TIME ENDS” 

6

th

 GOLF COMMITTEE MEETING in Conference Room 6:00pm 

6

th

 OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

11

th

 “VETERAN’S DAY” 

12

th

 4

th 

DEGREE MEETING at Father Kass Hall 7:30pm 

12

th

 MEMORIAL MASS 7:00pm 

13

th

 ADORATION (until 6:30am 14

th

) 8:30am 

13

th 

BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

15

th 

H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

28

th

 “THANKSGIVING DAY” 

30

st 

H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING                                                                       8:30am  

   

coming in  December 

 

4

th 

GOLF COMMITTEE MEETING in Conference Room 6:00pm 

4

th

 OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

7

th

 “PEARL HARBOR DAY” 

7

th

 CHRISTMAS PARTY 6:00pm 

10

th

 4

th 

DEGREE MEETING at Father Kass Hall 7:30pm 

11

th 

BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

13

th

 ADORATION (until 6:30am 14

th

) 8:30am 

13

th

 H.O.P.E. Moving Food To Ed Building 5:30am 

14

th

 H.O.P.E. Putting Food Into Christmas Boxes 8:00am 

21

st

 H.O.P.E. Handing Out Christmas Boxes & Toys 

25

th

 “CHRISTMAS DAY” 

26

th

 CHAPTER MEETING at St. Joachims Parish Hall 7:30pm 

28

th 

H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

29

th

 CORPORATE COMMUNION 8:00am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MONTH’S ACTIVITIES 

Council Bulletin On-Line 

 

These monthly bulletin’s are also available on-line and frequently it will have picture’s of 

our various activities included in those issue’s. To access go to: 

 kofc8599 

 Click on: Knights of Columbus Council 8599 

 Click on: Newsletter 
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Dear Brother Knights 

 As your Pro-Life Chairman I include articles for this publication pertaining to the issue of 

abortion. I would like you to know that it is not my only duty of this office. I also plan and head up 

trips to abortion site’s in Long Beach and Orange.  

 

Wednesday’s and Friday’s we meet in the St. Peter Chanel church parking lot to head out to 

the site. Those trips are organized by George Kubeck 714-952-8886. Other days trips during the 

week are organized by myself  714-827-2214 or Ray Richmond 714-827-4206.  

 

I would like to invite you to join us on some of our trips, we only spend about an hour at the 

site’s. Give us a call.                

           

Thomas Nagle PGK 

Pro Life Chairman 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Those in 

Attendance     

At the 

October busness  me 

Peter Morales GK     George Mergl     William Torrescano     Ira Pringle PGK     Jim Bowler     Carl Heinz 

George Limar     John P. Velasco     Inan Herrmann     Robert Mosier     John Oliver     Virgl Smith 

Curt Briskorn     Frank Faecke     James R. King Jr.     Lloyd Duronslet PGK     Bernie Romero     Israel Rivera 

Bobby Velasquez PGK     Wilson Peng     Bill Serb PGK     Michael Mercer     Don Gargiulo PGK 

Tom Nagle PGK     George Del Hierro     Ken Peterson PGK     James Darensbourg     Gene St. Amant 

Richard Trach     Kevin Connell     Roland Tremblay     Leo G. Gines     Joe Bogdanovich     Rolly Arenz 

Roselito De Los Reyes 

 

 

 

 



                                                                                  

 

A message from your council………………recorder 

 & Respect Life, Justice & peace 

Chairman 

 

 

 

 

 

RESPECT LIFE, JUSTICE AND PEACE 

 

 

 About five years ago, I became the St. Irenaeus Representative for Respect Life, Justice and 

Peace. Grand Knight Ken Peterson asked me to take the position because Sr. Irma was stretched too 

far in all the duties she had. We meet once a month to share activities in several parishes from 

Cypress to Huntington Beach. The purpose is to help put into practice in our parishes the social 

teachings of the Church. These teachings are an essential part of our Catholic faith. As knights we 

pledge to put these teachings of our Church into practice.  

      

 If you have a computer, you can look the teachings up under the U.S. Catholic Bishops' 

website (http://www.usccb.org/sdwp/projects/socialteaching/socialteaching.shtml#intro.)  Next 

month, I will introduce the first of these teachings in the newsletter.  In the meantime, here are our 

goals from Greg Walgenbach, Director of Respect Life, Justice and Peace for the diocese of Orange: 

 

  Our Mission   

 We inspire and energize communities of faith to protect all life and work for justice and 

peace. 

 

   Our Vision 

 Through a strong network of Respect Life, Justice and Peace ministers, we energize the 

people in the parishes in the Diocese to actively pursue the protection of all life and work for justice 

and peace.  We advocate for public policy, which affirms a consistent ethic of life.  We promote 

programs that encourage prayer, education, pastoral care and advocacy." 

 

God bless 

Frank Faecke, Recorder 

 

 

 

http://www.usccb.org/sdwp/projects/socialteaching/socialteaching.shtml#intro.)  Next 


                                                                                  

 

information on membership from your…………… 

 

       Membership Director 

 

 

  

Dear Brothers, 

 

            Congratulations to our new Deacon, Delbert Davis who was ordained at St. Columbians 

Church, Garden Grove, Ca., on October 26th, 2013. The Deacon is a member of our council 

and I know it has been four long years of studying, but God has blessed him and I wish 

him well in his assignment. Sir Knight, Deacon Delbert Davis is also 4th Degree member 

of Mission San Juan Capistrano Assembly 4th Degree, Buena Park, Ca. Our council added 

3 more new Sir Knights, Deputy Grand Knight and Sir Knight, Virgil Smith, Sir Knight 

Christopher Nsor, and Sir Knight, Rick Takh, who took their 4th Degree on Saturday 

October 5th, 2013 in Irving, Ca. They join the Patriotic degree of the order in which 

306 became Sir Knights. 

 

            The theme for this Columbian year is "The Power of One". That means it pertains to, 

"Growth In The Order", which is the "Act of Charity' we provide for all Catholic men. 

To do this we need to promote the three "Ones". 1 Member per council per month, 1 new 

parish council per council Diocese per year, and 1 Star Council per District for the 

year. Two of these can be done by our own council and we need to ask that potential 

candidate to join our order. It is not impossible to achieve Star Council, everyone has 

to help in our programs so we can be a success and reporting that activity. Membership 

is the life of any council and we need those new members to get involved and make them 

successful. If you don't ask he will never join, have you asked anyone lately? 

 

            The next 1st Degree date is Tuesday, November 5th, at Holy Sprit Parish Hall, 12277 

Ward St., Fountain Valley, Ca., candidates check-in at 7:00 PM. Monday, November 18th, 

Fr. Kass Council Hall, 8410 Kass Dr., Buena Park, Ca, candidates check-in at 7:00 PM. 

The next 2nd Degree will be on Sunday, November 24th at Fr. Kass Council Hall, 8410 

Kass Dr., Buena Park, Ca, candidates check-in at 1:00PM. 

 

Remember to fly your flag in honor of our Veteran's on November 11th.  

 

Fraternally 

Bobby Velasquez, PGK 

Cypress Council Advocate & Membership Chairman 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                                                                                  

 

Knights of Columbus 

Insurance Agent 

 

              SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

 

Raising Awareness About Life Insurance 

Since 2003, each September has been designated as Life Insurance Awareness Month. Like most 

awareness-raising campaigns, Life Insurance Awareness Month was created because there is an 

overwhelming lack of understanding of the product among the general public. Each year, the Life 

Insurance Market Research Association puts out the results from a recent survey, and unfortunately, 

the numbers they report continue to be discouraging. 

 

A recent survey found that 76 percent of people polled did not have a personal financial advisor. 

Sixty-eight percent of that same survey group said their opinion of the current economic conditions 

was somewhat unfavorable or very unfavorable.  

 

In other words, a majority of those surveyed were uncomfortable with the economy and the 

uncertainty it brings, yet they did not seek professional assistance. Maybe they spoke with their 

friends and family. Maybe they hoped the instability would go away on its own. Maybe they did not 

know to whom to turn. 

 

If you fall into this category, please remember that as a member of the Knights of Columbus, 

you have a full-time, professional agent you can call your own. My primary responsibility is the care 

and service of your family’s life insurance, retirement, disability income and long-term care needs. 

I’ll answer your questions because I want your decisions to be informed ones. I want to help. 

Another LIMRA statistic said 43 percent of people did not buy life insurance because they worry 

about “making the wrong decision.” Talk with me, and, afterwards, you’ll understand that the only 

wrong decision was not protecting your family’s future sooner. 

 

Michael D. Doss, FICF 

 

 

 

 

Insurance Field Agent, Lic. #0G09061 

Knights of Columbus 

Cell: 562.728.3601 

Fax: 562.693.7844 

Email: Michael.Doss@kofc.org 

Website: www.kofc-shieldforlife.org 

mailto:Michael.Doss@kofc.org
www.kofc-shieldforlife.org


                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cypress Council Past Grand Knight’s 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III 



                                                                                  

 

 

 

                                                    DIRECTORS & Chairman 

 

Program Director Virgil Smith 293-0739  

 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 

    Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055 

  Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Community Activities Director Peter Morales GK 402-8814  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  

    Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C)  

   Helping Hands Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 891-0414 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C) 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055   

   Charity Golf Fundraiser Michael W. Mercer 821-4276 

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Valentin C. Anselmo 521-1869(H) 203-4174(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402 

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055 

 Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)   

   Phone Committee Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 Family Activities Director Ken Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

  Activity Form Coordinator Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 

   Family Night Chairman Virgil Smith 293-0739  

   Valentine Ladies Night Out Don Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 

   Luau Chairman Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 

 John J. Garcia 826-1788(H) 240-4019(C)  

   Christmas Party Chairman Virgil Smith 293-0739 

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 Gene St. Amant 761-8125  

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympics Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN,  PDD, DM 761-5731 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

   Retention Chairman Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

Bulletin Editor                                             William J. Serb III PGK                                         826-6029 

 



                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Month’s Attendance Drawing 

Winner 

 

October Meeting 

$30.00 

Ken Peterson 

 

November Meeting = $10.00 



                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                                                                                  

 

 


